[insert date here]

Hello [insert your provincial representative's name here],
On Tuesday the Federal government announced its intention to ban all semiautomatic hunting and sporting rifles, and many semiautomatic shotguns with a proposed amendment to Bill C-21, which originally sought to freeze handgun sales.
Although obviously a federal matter, such a broad and sweeping change as outlawing semiautomatic rifles that are among the most popular on the market (due to their practical benefits for sport shooting and hunting) will have provincial and community impacts that I believe you should be aware of.
First off, this will have tremendous impacts on the obvious; the firearms industry. But it will also be tremendously detrimental to our local gun club community, which numbers in the thousands, and who rely on the patronage of the sports shooters and hunters this legislation directly targets.
Secondly, it will have a net negative effect on public safety, as the legislation only targets licensed gun owners rather than criminals in possession of firearms, but any meaningful enforcement will require substantial funds - funds that would have a much greater, and positive impact if allocated towards mental health supports, addiction counselling, at-risk youth programs, community health outreach or policing.
I hope that you might carry my concerns to the provincial government, as I truly believe that avoiding saddling provincial Public Safety budgets with enforcing such a pointless piece of needlessly divisive legislation should be a priority.
Thank you for your time,
[insert your name here]

